
 

 

 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
November 25, 2008                    Las Vegas  

 (702) 486-2000 
Fax:  (702) 486-2045 

 
 
 
TO:  ALL LICENSED MANUFACTURERS AND INTERESTED 

PERSONS 
 
SUBJECT: CLARIFICATION OF ROULETTE WHEEL CLASSIFICATION 
 

In an attempt to correct any misunderstanding regarding roulette wheels,     
this industry notice contains a clarification on the statutory classification of a roulette 
wheel regardless of implementation.     

 
Current statutes provide that if a gaming related item affects the result of a 

wager by determining win or loss, then it is a “gaming device” and requires licensing 
before it can be manufactured in Nevada or distributed for use or play in Nevada or 
for distribution outside of Nevada.  A roulette wheel has historically and is currently 
considered a gaming device.  The automation of a roulette wheel does not change 
this classification. 

 
All automated roulette wheel submissions to the Technology Division which 

are manufactured by a non-licensed entity will be rejected.  
 
If you have any questions regarding this regulation please contact Technology 

Division Chief Travis Foley at (702) 486-2043. 
 

       Sincerely, 
 
 
 
       Mark A. Clayton 
       Board Member 
 
MAC/TF:je 
 
c: Dennis K. Neilander, Chairman 
 Randall E. Sayre, Board Member 
 Records and Research Services    
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